
Weyburn Police Service 
Media Release December 27, 2015 to January 3, 2016 

  
We are very pleased to report a very quiet New Year’s week.  We would like to very much express our 
appreciation to all those who heeded our advice and common sense to not drink and drive.  We had 
‘zero’ incidents of impaired driving or licence suspensions over the New Year’s week! 
  
December 29th 
  

At about 7:45 pm a 17 year old female was travelling on McGillivray Drive when an animal ran into the 
street.  As a result the driver took evasive action causing her to lose control and strike a tree. 
  
December 30th 
  

The Weyburn PS were called to a report of a domestic assault between a 60 year old male and a 56 year 
old female.  The male was transported to the local hospital.  The matter is still under investigation. 
  
December 31st 
  

At about 1:45 am the Weyburn PS received a report about a vehicle that had been parked in the Coteau 
Avenue/Montgomery Cres area that had been egged.  Anyone who has any information about this 
incident is asked to contact the Weyburn PS, or to call Crime Stoppers. 
  
The Weyburn PS are investigating a report of a Hit & Run vehicle collision that happened in the Wal-
Mart parking lot between 5:30 and 6:00 pm.  This incident involved more than the typical bumper bump 
often encountered.  In this case the driver’s door handle of the victim vehicle was ripped off.  Anyone 
having information about this incident is asked to contact either the Weyburn PS, or to call Crime 
Stoppers. 
  
January 1st 
  

As a result of a traffic stop an 18 year old male was charged with driving while suspended.  He was 
charged and the vehicle impounded. 
  
The Weyburn PS dealt with a suicidal male a number of times over the holidays. 
 
 
Anyone with information regarding these or other crimes please contact the Weyburn 
Police Service at 306-848-3250 or Crime Stoppers 1-800-222-8477. 
 


